
Rex Ranch Filing No. 3 Neighborhood Meeting Summary 

DATE:  June 16, 2020 
TIME: 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
PLACE: Digital Meeting by Zoom 

Ware Malcomb and Hines conducted a neighborhood meeting for the Preliminary Plat of 
Rex Ranch Filing No. 3 in Erie, CO.  A neighborhood meeting sign was placed along 
119th Street, directly adjacent to Rex Ranch Filing No. 3.  Twenty-Two (22) meeting 
notices were mailed to surrounding neighbors of Rex Ranch Filing No. 3. 

In Attendance: 

Greg Blount – Ware Malcomb 

Chad Murphy – Hines 

Mitch Peterson – Hines 

Neighbors in Attendance: 

Hazel and Robert Ludwig 
1113 Marfell Street 
Erie, CO 80516 

During the meeting, Ware Malcomb discussed the design of Filing No. 3 and the 
connections and impact to the rest of Rex Ranch and the surrounding community.  The 
Preliminary Plat documents were presented in the Zoom meeting to provide visual 
information for the attendees. 

Hazel and Robert Ludwig said they were not in favor of the project for these specific 
reasons: 

- Mrs. Ludwig stated she saw a plan that provided a pathway in Filing 3 behind
their home.

WM Response:  Ware Malcomb and Hines have never shown a 
pathway here on any plans.  Hines has contacted the homebuilder to 
see if any plans have been presented showing a pathway.  No such 
plan has been found. 

- The homes in Filing 3 appeared to be “packed-in” without providing much open
space.

WM Response: The layout and spacing of Filing No 3 meets the 
density allowed by approved Annexation and Zoning and is 
consistent with the rest of the Rex Ranch Subdivision and planning 



 

 
 

standards in Erie.  Additionally, the overall open space in Rex Ranch 
exceeds Town code requirements. 

 
- There is potential drainage that could drain onto Filing No. 1 lots west of Filing 

No. 3. 
WM Response:  Drainage for Filing No. 3 is designed to drain to the 
street and ultimately to the existing detention pond in Filing 1.  Only 
minimal residual flows from the back of lots drain to adjacent lots 
and is accounted for with individual lot drainage swales which is 
consistent with Erie engineering standards. 

 






